

Mental Illness and Drug Dependency (MIDD) Advisory Committee (AC) Meeting Notes October 26, 2017, 12:15-1:45 p.m., Chinook Building, Room 121

Members/ Denise Rothleutner (designee for Adrienne Quinn), Barbara Linde, Barbara Miner, Dan Satterberg, Brigitte Folz Designees: (designee for Darcy Jaffe), Dave Asher, Ketu Shah (designee for Donna Tucker), Doug Crandall, Jeff Sakuma (designee)

(designee for Darcy Jaffe), Dave Asher, Ketu Shah (designee for Donna Tucker), Doug Crandall, Jeff Sakuma (designee for Jeanette Blankenship), Jeanne Kohl-Welles, John Urquhart, Joshua Wallace, Katherine Switz, Laura Smith, Lynne

Robinson, Merril Cousin, Mike Heinisch, Jennifer DeYoung (designee for Patty Hayes)

Other Alex O'Reilly, Angie Weng, Chris Verschuyl, Dan Story, Dave Murphy, Ellie Wilson-Jones, Elly Slakie, Jessica Molberg, Attendees: John Gerberding, Kimberly Cisson, Krystal Linvingston, Laura Hitchcock, Laurie Sylla, Lisa Kimmerly (phone), Margo

Burnison, Peggy Dolane, Sherry McCabe, Susan Schoeld, Steve Andryszewski

Notes by: Haley Raspet

Issues	Discussion	Action Items:
Welcome	Co-Chair Merril Cousin led the meeting in introductions and welcomed all attendees to the meeting, including three new members: Joshua Wallace, Katherine Switz, and Laura Smith.	
Member/Staff Announcements	The King County Behavioral Health Legislative Forum is on November 8 at Seattle Center Exhibition Hall (see handout). Kimberly Cisson requested interested parties contact her regarding the MIDD evaluation subcommittee that will be starting their work shortly.	Kimberly Cisson will send an availability poll for the MIDD evaluation subcommittee.
Member Use of County Email	John Gerberding reviewed the rules governing the use of official County emails for the Advisory Committee (AC). The county-issued email accounts are for the express use of work related to the advisory committee. These email accounts are automatically set-up to retain the emails related to the AC, thus relieving members of the obligation to retain those communications as relates to public records. If personal devices or email accounts are used in relation to county business, that information may be requested by the public, which could involve lengthy searches, signed affidavits, or even a special master or independent party having to search those devices. As a rule, county staff for the AC will 'BCC' members personal emails; this serves as a notification the member should check their County email and, if needed, respond there.	Kimberly will find out the process for members who need help logging in.
Review/Approve Meeting Notes	No revisions were requested and there was consensus approval of the notes for September.	
MIDD Financial Report	See handout. There is a reserve shortfall of \$1.1 million primarily due to the reduction in forecasted revenue dollars for the biennium. Savings or additional revenue would fill this shortfall first before being considered an undesignated fund balance. A new reserve of \$8.7 million has been added as a result of last month's MIDD 2017-2018 funding proposal.	

MIDD AC Meeting Page 1 of 3

MIDD Initiative Planning Update

Work is still ongoing on the Quality Coordinated Outpatient Care initiative (discussed last month) and will be presented at the December 14 meeting.

Sherry McCabe, lead for the Workforce Development initiative, reviewed the results of the recent design process for the initiative's programming (see handout).

The team feels they have developed a framework that holds true to the initiative's goals and allows them to immediately invest in training.

There will be a Request for Proposal (RFP) for a Mental Health First Aid training coordinator this fall.

AC members felt there needs to be a way for providers to be able to give continuous feedback. Doug Crandall voiced concern over the loss of the CDPT education reimbursement. He felt losing it may not further the goal of building a trained workforce. Mike Heinisch commented the goal to "increase the number of dually licensed clinicians" is inclusive of this issue; employee retention is a big issue and the reimbursement benefits help retention.

Sandy Tomlin, the initiative lead for the Wraparound program, shared the latest developments with the Wraparound program. There was an RFP process recently, and Wraparound is also integrating the state's WISe program. The handout shows the old and new wraparound delivery teams.

There are now five agencies providing Wraparound services:

- Community Psychiatric Clinic
- Sound Mental Health
- Friend of Youth
- Center for Human Services
- Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation

The current model can serve up to 450 children at one time; the expansion will increase this to 530 (Medicaid) in January 2018, then up to a total 750 in July 2018.

Sandy shared a few stories of successful Wraparound clients. Anyone in King County can make a referral to Wraparound services; there is a referral form on the King County website.

Dave Murphy from Behavioral Health and Recovery Division's Diversion and Re-Entry Services (DRS) section reviewed the recently released RFP for corrections-based substance use disorder (SUD) treatment, which pulled together a couple of different MIDD initiatives (see handout).

The RFP combines the RR-02 initiative for a pilot program to study effectiveness of those with domestic violence backgrounds that are court-ordered to behavioral modification classes based in the Community Center for Alternative Programs (CCAP) and RR-12 initiative for SUD treatment program based in the Maleng Regional Justice Center (MRJC).

The current pilot program for RR-02 serves 15 men to study the effectiveness of a different approach; that approach being domestic violence intervention services, SUD treatment, and monitoring.

MIDD AC Meeting Page 2 of 3

Next meeting	Thursday, December 14, 2017, 12:15-1:45 p.m., Chinook Room 121	
Adjourned	1:45 p.m.	
	However, today she is here to comment on the Workforce Development initiative. There is a challenge in recruiting people of color to the workforce. If barriers are not addressed, recruiting to these jobs will not be successful. Peggy has a friend with lived experience, who is a person of color, and wants to work in this field but cannot afford to do it because of the low pay. She wanted to bring her friends voice to this meeting so it can be heard.	
Public Comment	Peggy Dolane, community member: Peggy noted she has lived experience in both the Wraparound and Children's Crisis Outreach Response Systems and it is one of her goals to strengthen and advocate for those programs.	
	36. The RFP is due November 9. The CCAP program will begin February 2018 and the jail-based program March 2018.	
	The jail-based program is only for men at this point, but they hope to someday to include women. Program participants will need to be in jail for at least 30 days to participate and caseload is estimated to be approximately	
	If the pilot is successful, the program would expand to 30 men. The RFP encourages RFP responders to partner with a certified domestic violence provider, but it is not required.	

MIDD AC Meeting Page 3 of 3